
NWPA agenda 22-04-24 7.30pm on zoom 

Present: Mr Blount, Victoria Cattermole, Anmol Rana, Arindam Chaudhuri, Simmi 
Maharaj-Modhwadia, Wealth Mafemi, Xin Wang 

Apologies: Sara Bredemear, Kapil Trivedi, Renae 

 
Chair’s welcome: VC thanked everyone for coming and encouraged them to spread 
the word to get more people to get involved 
 
Headteacher's update: Mr Blount thanked the famtest team for a successful launch 
day, drew our attention to the new school website and told us about some of the 
exciting renovations planned 
 
Treasurer's update: AC told us that there is about 58K in the bank at the moment, 
with some of that on a 35-day notice account and most in a 95-day notice account. 
The year end for 22-23 accounts should be done by the end of this May, to be 
checked by XW. VC questioned whether she counts as independent as she’s on the 
committee: AC to check. 
 
Famtest update: Xin told us that it went well on Saturday. A few printing errors which 
have now been corrected so it should all be perfect by the next session in May. 
There were 110 candidates, with approx. 150 booked for may and 250 booked for 
June, so more volunteers will be needed. As Lola and Xin are coming towards the 
end of their time at NW there is urgent need for succession planning. 
 
Secondhand uniform update: The next sales are after school on Weds 8th May, 
Thurs 13th June (plus evening session to new Y7), Tuesday 9th July. 
 
Disco update: planned for June 27th SM-M to contact Aneta re flyer. 
 
Other events coming up:  
Alumni afternoon tea, Sat 4th May, PA not required 
New Y7 evening Thursday 13th June, more details in due course 
 
Positions coming vacant:  
Assistant Treasurer: Anmol happy move from Vice-chair to Assistant Treasurer  
Secretary: to be filled by June 
 
AOB: XW mentioned the donation received for toilet improvement. VC said that 
Claire Viner had said toilet renovations were likely to be in 2025. XW said that 
ideally we should make a large donation (35K) from 22-23 income during this 
financial year (23-24). VC said that some parents had expressed concern about 
toilets/doors/locks not being in good working order. AB reassured us that they are 
frequently checked and that any problems should be reported immediately to 
reception or directly to him. 
 
Next meeting: 7pm on Monday 17th June 


